
 

 

21 May 2024 

 

 

 

 

Queensland Competition Authority 

GPO Box 2257 

BRISBANE QLD 4001 

 

 

Dear Sir / Madam 

 

Bundaberg Regional Irrigators Group (BRIG) has reviewed the Draft Determination prepared 

by QCA on the Regulated retail electricity prices in regional Queensland for 2024 – 25 and 

does not have any specific comments associated with the determination. 

 

Whilst we acknowledge that the N component that QCA adopts is a pass through determined 

via the AER approved network price process and technically outside the scope of your 

investigations, we would like to draw your attention to the impact that the Daily Service Fixed 

Charge has on a cohort of our members that are classified as Standard Asset Large Customers 

as defined in the table below which has been copied from the current Ergon Network Tariff 

Guide. 
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This cohort has an annual energy consumption of less than 160 MWh on an annual basis and 

in the case of Tariff 60 A (Large business flat rate interruptible supply  Primary tariff) is levied 

a fixed charge of $43.90353 per day ($16,037 per annum). 

 

This fixed charge is the same regardless of annual energy consumption, for example a customer 

using 5,000 MWH also pays the same charge. 

 

It is our understanding that the use of Load Control tariffs can be extremely beneficial to the 

sustainable operation of the network and as such beneficial to all ERGON network customers 

in times of high demand. 

 

We would appreciate QCA’s advice on how we may address the way this cost impacts on 

desired price signals for the uptake of potentially mutually beneficial tariff options. 

 

Please call should you require further information or clarification.  

 

  
Dale Holliss  

Director / Secretary 

M: 0417 009 236 


